

Knights of Columbus Council 4458 – Derby

www.derbyknights.org

Grand Knight – Bill Weilert 789-3502 (<u>bjweilert@aol.com</u>)

Deputy Grand Knight – John Kennedy 788-5829 <u>jandckennedy@wildblue.net</u>

Financial Secretary – John Betzen 684-7668 (<u>jfbetzen@sbcglobal.net</u>)

December 2017

Thank you to:

- o To the degree teams that put on the Admission, Formation, and Knighthood degrees
- Those Knights that came and received their Second and Third Degrees and all the members that came to support these degrees
- Scott Stewart, John Washburn, Tom Schmeidler, Ed Smith, and Bruce Luehring for distributing the food baskets
- o Bob Stuhlsatz for coordinating the Holiday food baskets

Building the Domestic Church – December – Joy

Joy is an attribute of God's divine love. To reflect God in our family life, we are called to be joyful by developing our relationship with Christ.

SAVE the DATE

Monday December 11 at 6:30 pm. This is our annual potluck dinner that we share with our families. The Knights will provide the meat and table service so everyone is asked to bring a side dish or a dessert

Upcoming Events (Stewardship Opportunities)

There will **not** be an officer meeting in December due to the holidays.

The Holiday food baskets were distributed on the Sunday after Thanksgiving. Please donate and then pass the basket on to someone else on the list. Please keep the baskets moving. If you notified Bob Stuhlsatz 518-8122 to have your name removed from the list to receive a basket and would like to contribute cash instead please get the money to Bob if you have not already done so. You can also make a donation online at http://www.derbyknights.org/.

We have a lot of Little Reno events scheduled in December and these will require a lot of dealers. If you have helped in the past you will be contacted to help. Please say YES when you are called. If you would like to help with these activities please contact Dean Pater 210-3750 to get your name on the list. These are fun events for everyone!

The date has not been set in January for the Free Throw contest but please help with this activity when the date and time are announced.

The dues notices for 2018 will be sent out soon. Please return your payment as soon as you can so we can avoid further postage. You can also pay your dues online from the council website. http://www.derbyknights.org/2017/11/membership-dues-2016-pay-here/

The officers of the Derby/Rose Hill Knights of Columbus, Council 4458 wish you and yours a Blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year! Knights of Columbus Box 385 Derby, KS 67037 Return Service Requested

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Derby, Ks 67037 Permit Number 30

FUTURE EVENTS

November 26 – (Sun) – Holiday food baskets distributed

November 27 – (**Mon**) Officers meeting 7 pm

December 2 – (Sat) – 7 - 9 Little Reno for Sunflower Bank at Crestview Country Club

December 7 – (**Thu**) – 7 – 9 Little Reno at St. Francis

December 8 – (**Fri**) – 7:30 – 9:30 Little Reno for Wildcat Construction

December 9 – (Sat) – 6:30 – 8:30 Little Reno for Coleman Construction

December 9 – (Sat) – 7 - 9 Little Reno for Pellet Windows

December 10 – (Sun) – Santa Breakfast, (the Knights breakfast is moved to December 17, contact Bill to help)

December 11 – (Mon) – 6:30 Annual Christmas potluck with our families

December 15 – (Fri) – 7 – 9 Little Reno for Central Consolidated (need 20 – 30 dealers)

December 17 – (Sun) – Monthly breakfast – contact Bill Weilert to help

January 7 (Sun): - Major Degree in Winfield

January 28 (Sun): Major Degree at Wichita Christ the King

For the Good of the Order - Please remember the following in your prayers:

Ernie Knipp, John Vogeli, Charlie Kennedy, Kirk Keffeler, Carter Roberts, Anke Cash, the family of Bo McHenry, Paul Hemmen, Past Supreme Knight Virgil Dechant and his wife Anne, Bishop Brungardt, Lorene Miller-Landis, Ray Long, Norma Delany (Bill Weilert's sister), Joe Hosey, Jacob Mansch, Kyle Straub, Ray and Tommie Kennedy, Harold Lux, Tony & Sylvia Duran, Dick Hopper, Terisa Kramer, Charlie Smith, Charlie Marlow, Gene Kleman, and our military Brother Knights, especially those currently deployed and in harm's way, all traveling students and those impacted by the recent hurricanes

Knight of the Month

Pat Butler (November)



Family of the Month

Jason Igo family (November)



From the Insurance Department

Knights of Columbus INSURANCE is your shield for life. If anything should happen to you, what would happen to your loved ones? Our K of C insurance agent is available to help you make sure your family's future is secure. Contact our general agent, Tim Voegeli, @ 641-3131, to review your options for providing the security that your family deserves.